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Region 16 Updates

Celebrating Provider Successes

Has your program celebrated a milestone such as an
educational achievement, program anniversary, new
accreditation or retirement? Please reach out to your Quality
Coach and let them know! We would love to celebrate with
you!

Kick Off Meetings - Registration Now Open!

The ELRC will be hosting Kick Off Meetings in
September. We encourage all providers to attend to
hear updates about Child Care Works, Keystone STARS,
local collaborations and provider supports. Content
will be the same at each meeting so choose the
session that works best for you!

Wednesday, September 13
1:00 - 3:00 pm

Health and Wellness Center in Warrington
847 Easton Rd

Warrington, PA 18976



Wednesday, September 21
1:00-3:00 pm

OR
6:00-8:00 pm

Kol Emet Preschool
1360 Oxford Valley Rd

Yardley, PA 19067

Click HERE to register!

Health Advisory - confirmed Measles case
One confirmed case of measles was identified in Montgomery County
prompting a Health Advisory that includes Bucks County.
Consider measles as a diagnosis in anyone with:

a febrile rash illness lasting three days or more
a temperature of 101ºF or higher
clinically compatible symptoms (cough, coryza and/or conjunctivitis),
particularly if the patient was potentially exposed to a case of
measles

Note that most people are not at risk because they have been immunized or
have had measles but symptoms should be taken seriously.

Read the full advisory here.

Art Displays
We would like to thank Schoolhouse Learning Center of Trumbauersville and
The Goddard School of Quakertown for donating summer artwork for our
Quakertown and Fairless Hills offices.

The staff and visitors truly enjoy viewing all of the creations!  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080A4FAAAD2EABFA7-elrc8
https://files.constantcontact.com/7a62b438801/6caf7ed2-1ca9-4ad0-bcea-760d8712b0db.pdf


Region 16 Provider Supports

Quality Coach Community Days
Take some time away from the hustle and bustle of your
program and meet up with your Coach! Our Keystone
STARS Quality Coaches will once again be available for
individual meetings through a virtual or an in-person option. Coaches will
be available to address questions, concerns, address supports or chat about
any need you have! Please see the flyer for the availability of your coach.

Community Day Flyer

Movement Cohort
Are you a STAR 1 ready to advance your STAR level? Join the ELRC beginning
September to gain the knowledge and support to raise your STAR level.
Please see flyer for more information.

STAR 1 Cohort

Coach Calendar
Quality Coaches are here for you! There are many options for ways to
connect with your Quality Coach for support and information. Please take a
look our Quality Coach Calendar for the month.

Region 16 Coach Calendar

ELRC Updates

CCW Reminders

As you prepare for Fall enrollments, please report school year changes to
your Provider Specialist
School-age children will revert back to the part-time, school year rate on
September 1st.
It is important to always review invoices for accuracy. Children who are
missing from your invoice must be added timely. Also check to ensure any
children who have changes to enrollment or left care, are accurately
reflected on your invoice each month.

Registration Fees
As of January 1st, 2023, certified child care providers receive a registration fee
for all newly enrolled CCW children. This registration fee is automatically added
to the provider invoice for the service period in which the enrollment was
effective, regardless of whether the provider charges a registration fee.
 
Providers cannot charge CCW families an additional registration fee or the
difference between the ELRC’s registration fee and what the provider charges

https://files.constantcontact.com/7a62b438801/2aaac2f0-e339-40ae-91e6-8d22e4a8ef1d.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/7a62b438801/db7553b7-acd0-4b84-b1ff-597597a31e03.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/7a62b438801/9bf6b8bf-0d0b-4831-b716-94bb162a31d7.pdf


private pay families for a registration fee. Charging CCW families a
registration fee could result in termination of the provider agreement.

Child Care Centers - $75
Group Child Care Homes - $50
Family Child Care Homes - $50

 
Annual Registration Fees
If you charge an annual re-registration fee, the ELRC will pay this fee for your
CCW enrolled children. This fee must be requested using the following form:

Annual Registration Fee Form
 
Prior to authorizing these annual fees, the ELRC must receive a one-time
verification of these charges. This may include a copy of your family handbook or
family contract that states all families are charged an annual fee every year. 
 
Please note that the ELRC will not pay any other type of fee such as waitlist
fees, field trip fees, etc. 
If you have any questions, you can click here to read OCDEL’s Announcement
ELRC 22-09 explaining this policy or reach out to your Provider Specialist.

Updated Staff Report

The PD Registry Staff Report has been updated to include 2 new columns. The
10-hour Health & Safety course date and the PA Health & Safety Update (1 hour)
has been added to ensure all staff have completed the required pre-service
training.

Work Force Support 2.0 -

﻿Reporting Forms Past Due!

Work Force Support Grant 2.0 must have be spent and reporting form returned
by 6/30/23! If you have not done so already, send completed forms to elrc-
ksgrants@cscinc.org. Please reach out to your Quality Coach with any questions.

https://elrc-csc.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/Annual-Registration-Fees.docx
https://www.pakeys.org/elrc-22-09/
http://elrc-ksgrants@cscinc.org/


If you discover that you have unspent funds, please
return your reporting form with the payment to:

Community Services for Children
Attn: Jori Farley

1520 Hanover Ave
﻿Allentown, PA 18109

Virtual Child Assessment Tool Fair

Please join us for a virtual, child assessment tool fair. Six assessment tool
vendors will join the meeting to review their tool format, implementation,
pricing and ordering information. This meeting will be a wonderful opportunity
for providers who are beginning the process of selecting child assessment AND
for providers looking for tips in using already purchased assessment tools.

August 17th
1:00-3:00 pm

Click here to view the information flyer and to register!

PQAS Cohort

Have you considered applying for a PQAS certification? The Pennsylvania Quality
Assurance System (PQAS) maintains a registry of approved Professional
Development Instructors and Technical Assistance Consultants/Coaches to help
ensure that professional development activities and technical assistance meet
quality standards. Professionals who receive their PQAS certification can

enter trainings on the PD Registry
issue training hours to their own staff which are accepted by certification
and Keystone STARS
partner with the ELRC to deliver PAID trainings to other child care
providers.

The ELRC is forming a FREE cohort of professionals interested in becoming PQAS
certified to work together through the process. In order to be eligible for this
cohort, candidates must:

https://elrc-csc.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/ELRC-Virtual-Observation-Based-Assessment-Fair-Flyer.pdf


work in ELRC Regions 11, 12, 13, 14 or 16
be approved at a level C or above on the Career Pathway
have experience training (formally or informally) others within the last 5
years

Cohort will begin in September. Interested applicants can register here:
Cohort Registration

Email estair@cscinc.org with any questions.

Insurance Survey - Deadline Extended to 8/4/23

The Pennsylvania Insurance Department and Department of Human Services are
responding to the difficulties childcare providers are having in finding insurance
coverage.
Please take a moment to complete this survey by 8/4/23. Your information will
be kept confidential and will assist the departments in addressing insurance
availability and affordability.

PID & DHS Insurance Survey

Any questions can be directed to Caolinn Martin (caolmartin@pa.gov)
orJameekia Barnett (jamebarnet@pa.gov).

New Fire Safety Requirements

All DHS certified group child care homes (in a
residence) and family child care homes must
maintain compliance with the applicable fire
safety laws contained in the Human Services
Code; the Fire and Panic Act (family child care
homes only); the Pennsylvania Construction Code; and applicable regulations
relating to smoke alarms or systems. Smoke alarms or systems must always be
operable.
 
All DHS certified child care centers and group child care homes (in a commercial
space) must maintain compliance with the applicable fire safety laws contained
in the Human Services Code, the Pennsylvania Construction Code, and applicable
regulations relating to fire detection devices or systems. Fire detection devices
or systems must always be operable.

To read the full announcements, click below:
C-23-01 Fire Safety Requirements for Group Child Care (in a residence) and Family Child
Care Homes
C-23-02 Fire Safety Requirements for Child Care Centers and Group Child Care (in a
Commercial Space)

Parent Project Podcast

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080A4FAAAD2EABFA7-pqas
mailto:estair@cscinc.org
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/7QKL677
mailto:caolmartin@pa.gov
mailto:jamebarnet@pa.gov
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BWzHsytQc3xEVnYMyxdoXesgyPjQf_XCQA3TDCAjjA772Rke3WL__7pHmmwKxmQ1oBrkBTTzKRcpF2woZIX-BWuxQNs5fzb4blMODdAl-7tUO_V-tq4i_xRBgVxlp88InGYQr5hezpNzrmhXn44PyQ==&c=L6dSjZ8wJQ5JzIckiVayTyl7YutQtNfVEFoO2tyZF5NlwVd-BpSvjw==&ch=LDd3gOwYkOXYeWfKFmEmxD7TAsJGIKhJafOJFi-DMP9XQQ4BcdKU5Q==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BWzHsytQc3xEVnYMyxdoXesgyPjQf_XCQA3TDCAjjA772Rke3WL__7pHmmwKxmQ1FfZE4JDRqCFe_cBXyelGfsvZiVqBaJ1-y83q1CoMjBGqO5d_0_1GNvzsY5Y4WMa1qCvMhDBnQo-xTdpcjhNDKtV2iav22y3m&c=L6dSjZ8wJQ5JzIckiVayTyl7YutQtNfVEFoO2tyZF5NlwVd-BpSvjw==&ch=LDd3gOwYkOXYeWfKFmEmxD7TAsJGIKhJafOJFi-DMP9XQQ4BcdKU5Q==


Community Services for Children has been hosting the Parent Project Podcast to
engage families in areas of common concern for parents. Experts provide
perspectives on topics of health & safety, mental health, child transition and
other important subjects.

Please consider sharing these podcasts with the families in your program!

This month, we are joined by Erin Barron, a nurse in emergency pediatrics, who
shared information on car seat safety. Click here to listen.

Health & Safety

Supervision & Ratios

As you begin to plan your classroom enrollments and staffing for the Fall, be sure
all rooms are fully covered to meet not only the ratios required, but the correct
staffing components. Aides cannot be left alone with children so creative
scheduling and combining of classrooms in the beginning and end of the day may
be necessary. It is also important to factor in emergencies like staff illness or a
child who needs temporary one on one attention. A floater or administrative
support person who can help cover classrooms is necessary, especially for larger
programs.

Take a look at this tool for supervision and staffing patterns and use it to assist
in completing your staffing plans for the school year.

Reading to Children about Oral Health

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LnUdilKWTSw
https://files.constantcontact.com/7a62b438801/b6bb6c38-69b2-4d35-88a6-8d594a6aa95e.pdf


Reading to children is an important way you can help them
develop language skills and learn information about the world.
Reading to children about oral health can help them be prepared
to visit the dentist and to learn about caring for their teeth.

Check out these book lists for young children: 
Books about Going to the Dentist and Books about Teeth.
Happy reading!

Want to add staff or other members of your team to this newsletter? Email
estair@cscinc.org and specify which Regional Newsletter you would like

and requests will be added to next month's distribution.
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